STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND

REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
February 13, 2013
TIME:  
9:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chair
Robert Gawne


Fred Matusky
George Warren
Allen Clinedinst, III
Fontaine Smallwood
ABSENT:

STAFF PARTICIPATING:

John Papvasiliou, Executive Director






Occupational Licensing






Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman James Johnson called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the board reviewed the minutes of the January 9, 2013 board meeting and
MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Staff submitted an oral report of reviewed applications during review meeting for January 9, 2013.   The report is as follows and may be amended:  The Application Review Committee reports that there were a total of 16 applications received for review, eight (8) original apprentice applications, two (2) renewal apprentice applications, four (4) original apprentice and two (2) journey applications referred for additional information. 
MOTION II was made by Mr. Gawne, seconded by Mr. Matusky and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report without modification.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee submitted the following report covering January 11, 2013 through February 13, 2013: 56 complaints are open; 20 complaints received for review; 14 complaints for panel review, 3 complaints for criminal charges; 9 complaints are under investigation; 5 complaints are awaiting pre-charge review; 4 complaints for regulatory action; and 1 complaint is in OAH.  

MOTION III was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report with corrections.
EXAM REPORT
The examination report for the month of January 2013 as reported by PSI Exams is as follows:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	58
	16
	42
	28%


PSI
Board member Allen Clinedinst was asked by a representative of ABC about the application process.  Mr. Warren agreed that various questions on the journey examination can be misleading.  Mr. Matusky explained how PSI has visited the board in the past as an effort to determine which questions should be kept and which should be discarded.  Board members are asking that Director Papavasiliou make contact with PSI to discuss a future visit with the board for an examination review.
OLD BUSINESS
Virginia Reciprocal Agreement
There has been the necessity to provide clarification as it pertains to the reciprocal agreement between Maryland and Virginia.  Chairman Johnson expressed the importance of approving applications from licensed Virginia HVACR licensees who are applying for Maryland licensure.  The Board should license these applicants through the current reciprocity agreement.   The board is amenable to the agreement as written, but asks that the agreement would specify that both Maryland and Virginia would confirm the licensee’s “good standing” in that state at the time of confirming licensure.

Staff is asked to respond to the Virginia licensing board representative informing them that the Maryland HVACR board is in agreement with the reciprocal agreement and that the additional language should appear in items one (1) and two (2).
IMC FINAL ADOPTION

Final action on the regulation for International Mechanical Code 2012 will be during the board’s April 10th meeting.  All members are asked to be in attendance that day.  Counsel Kinstler stated that if a quorum is not present, the Director may coordinate a telephone conference to review public comment and facilitate the process.
New Business
Annapolis One-Stop Permit Counter

Executive Director Papavasiliou shared with board members a news article out of the Capital Gazette announcing the opening of the on-stop permit counter in the City of Annapolis.  Director Papavasiliou stated the service is now available and allows permit seekers to obtain all permits in one location. This type of service may spread to other municipalities and jurisdictions.
CORRESPONDENCE

Memorandum from Secretary Howie

Each board member was given a copy of a memorandum from Secretary Leonard Howie, III,

that emphasized guidelines on how to conduct themselves when in attendance in Annapolis.  As noted in his memorandum “it is important that the Department speaks in a consistent voice.”  Secretary Howie expression on conduct of board and commission members regarding activities involving the General Assembly as outlined in the existing departmental policy:

“Unless a DLLR Board member has been specifically authorized by the

Board, with the concurrence of the Department’s Secretary, to testify on a particular bill, a Board member should not offer testimony to the General Assembly.  The Board member also should not contact a General Assembly member with regard to that issue, in his or her capacity as a representative of the Board.”

Letter to Larry Schuyler

Executive Director Papavasiliou forwarded a letter to Larry Schuyler thanking him for his participation in assisting the Board’s Code Review Committee to adopt the 2012 International Mechanical Code (IMC).

COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
EXECUIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Executive Director Papavasiliou shared information from Deputy Commissioner Vorgetts for an event to be held March 20, 2013 at Towson University.  The Employment Rights and Safety Board will be presenting a Construction Roundtable at Towson University West Village Commons.  DLLR will be represented at this event.  Deputy Commissioner Vorgetts wanted the board to be made aware of this and more information will be provided at a later date for board members.

Adjournment

MOTION IV made by Mr. Clinedinst seconded by Mr. Matusky and unanimously carried to adjourn.  There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

         



Approved without corrections

           

            
Approved with corrections

James Johnson, Chairman
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